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ATTENDANCE 
 

Our attendance target this year is   

96+% 

Whole school attendance at the end of November: 95.7%  

BRILLIANT!!!!!! Please ,please let’s keep this good attendance up! 

Star  
Pupils Role 

Call!! 
Well done to all 

our Novem-
berStars!! 

 

Caleb Magill, 
Daniel Guy, Oliv-
ia Cardwell, Am-
ber Chapple, 
Robert Coleman  
Lily Bond, All of 
Y1, Abbey 
Townson, Ste-
phen Lloyd, 
James 
Cavanagh, Daisy  
O’Shaughnessy, 
Harry Roberts, 
Charlie Samson, 
Kevin Tagg, 
Daniel Hall, Oli-
ver Needham, 

Ava Morris, 
and Max 
Meaghan. 

   Dear Parents , 

I am hoping you are continuing to find our new monthly newsletter  

informative.  November has been a busy month with a range of events occurring 

and especially so our yearly themed DIVERSITY WEEK, where we continue to ex-

plore British Values but also build a tolerance for difference. This year’s theme 

has been world religion. Read on this newsletter to find out more!    Mrs. France  

Good  
Behaviour 

Role Call: 
Well done to all our 

November  
 Angels!!! 

 

Faye Murphy, Cal-
lum Bennet,  
Teigan Reilly,  
Connie Winrow, Alex 
Prosser, Matthew 
Newby, Ella 
Randles, Joe 
Woods, Jake Fagan, 
Abigail Bowers,  
Anthony  
Mc Laughlin, Laurie 
Weston, Isabella 
Porter, Jake 
 Porteous, Lexie 
Morris, Hannah 
Prosser, Thomas 
Johnson, Lauren 
Coleman, Drew 
Hughes and Lewis 
Guy. 

WHATS BEEN GOING ON? 

NOVEMBER’S NEWSLETTERNOVEMBER’S NEWSLETTER  

SCHOOL PHOTOGRAPHS 

The school photographer joined us after 

half term to take your child’s individual 

or family portrait. Photo proofs have been 

sent out to all parents with a deadline for 

returns of the 18th November to guarantee 

delivery of the proper photographs ready 

for Christmas. I saw some real-

ly gorgeous photos of your little 

ones and hope you were pleased 

with them too. 

FIRE SAFETY ASSEMBLY 
We have a great partnership with our 
local police force and a couple of our 
community police officers joined us on 
the 3rd November to deliver a Bonfire 
Night Safety Assembly. The officers, 
together with the help of a great DVD, 
highlighted to the children the possible 
dangers that bonfire night; fires and fireworks can 
bring and explained how the children could keep 
themselves safe by following some simple safety 
steps and following the Firework Code.  

DIVERSITY WEEK 
We all thoroughly enjoyed this year’s themed week of ‘World Religions’ . We’ve created amazing art 
work that can be seen in our hall; enjoyed learning and  performing  dances in PE; swapped classes as 
teachers  provided exciting and   creative world religion themed sessions  and welcomed Christine Spen-
cer from St. John’s Church, Burscough to deliver workshops based on ‘Being a Christian’. 

Liverpool World Museum & Kirkby Hindu Temple Trip 
Year 3 and Year 4 cleverly combined a half day trip to learn more about dinosaurs linked to their IPC top-
ic, which was fantastic; with a half day trip visiting the little known Hindu temple in Kirkby. The pupils 
received such a warm welcome and loved learning more about the Hindu gods, understanding the  
importance of removing their shoes before entering the temple and being given a Hindu blessing. 

St. Gabriel’s Church Trip 
Following the whole school theme, Year 1 & 2 had a really fantastic time visiting St. Gabriel’s Church in 
Huyton to build further on the things they had learnt in Diversity Week about Christianity. The children 
were wowed by the size and grandeur of the church and loved being able to explore the inside of the 

church to find  key items and being dressed in the vicar’s ceremonial robes!!!! 
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PARENT’S INFORMATION GIVING 
BRIEFING. 
 

Many thanks to the parents who attended school 
for the information giving session  
delivered by  Miss. Connor and myself, on the 
afternoon of Parents’ Evening. The  
purpose of the meeting was to explain to parents 
about the new approach to assessment, that all 
schools must follow now that attainment is no 
longer measured in ‘levels’, and the approach 
and language that Mosscroft is adopting in light 
of this requirement, so that parents can  
understand how well their child is progressing 
and attaining more confidently. It also allowed 
parents to be reminded about the changes  to 
the curriculum which were introduced last year 
and the heightened demands of its content. 
If you missed this opportunity and are inter-
ested in a repeat of the briefing—please 
contact the office and a repeat date will be 
arranged. 

FORTHCOMING DECEMBER EVENTS /DATES 
.12.15: Christmas Bedtime Reading Event 5—6p.m. 
7.12.15: Wizard of Oz, whole school pantomime trip 
11.12.15: Christmas Jumper and Christmas Dinner Day 
15.12.15:Reception to Y6 Christmas Performance 
17. 12.15: School Christmas Parties 

PARENTS EVENING 
 

Once again it was really pleasing to see so many of you attend-
ing Autumn term’s Parent’s Evening. Each classes attendance 

is shown below and attendance was mixed—some classes are excellent, oth-
ers  are poorer than we would ideally hope for: 
Reception:   86%                   Year 1:    57%                  Year 2:  56% 
Year 3:  rescheduled        Year 4:  86%       Year 5:  50%          Year 6: 71% 
When speaking to some parents who did not attend, I was interested to hear 
that some parents believe that this Parents’ Evening is not very important as it 
occurs fairly early on in the school year. I felt t really necessary to readdress 
this view– in fact this meeting is the most important - as at this meeting the 
teacher can give you a really accurate account of your child’s attainment and 
progress to date and most importantly point out to you which areas your child 
needs to focus upon and how you can help them to improve. Waiting until the 
February meeting can be just too late, half the  school year has passed. We do 
hope that this attitude will change ready for February and all subsequent op-
portunities to find out about your child’s academic abilities and achievements 
and hope that ALL parents will make the most of and attend the appointments 
arranged for them. 

END OF TERM :  
ADVANCE NOTICE 

We break up for the Christmas Holidays on 
FRIDAY  18th DECEMBER at 1.30p.m. 

We return to school after the Christmas break on  
MONDAY 4th JANUARY 2016 

Hoping to see all the pupils back in on that day at 
8.45a.m. 

If we work together we can keep our  
attendance performance at 95% or 

more. 

READING CORNER 
We have been busy developing our new library area and shall look 
forward to its launch and inviting parents to visit  during our  

Winter Wonderland Reading Evening in December. 
Miss McGuire and Mrs. Luximon are caretaking  and developing the area 
brilliantly well with the assistance of our ‘Reading Ambassadors’. 
The Ambassadors have enjoyed taking  photos of the staff posing with their 
own favourite books and have  made  a display from the photos taken!!! 
Every class now has a timetabled slot when they visit the library to have 
stories read  to them or where they can pick a book to read and chill out in 
the  relaxing surroundings! Some classes are also enjoying reading time 
with their reading  buddies from a different year group. Happy reading!!!!!!! 

STAFFING UPDATE 
As you may recall I informed you that following Mrs. Goodall’s  extended 
absence she chose to not return to work. This moth we recruited to the 
post of School Business Manager and are very pleased to welcome Mr. 
Quirk, who currently provides financial support to schools in Lancashire. 
He will be taking a lead on all financial matters at school and will 
be within the office too. Please bear with him until he is fully 
accustomed to Mosscroft procedures. 
We welcomed Mr. Cochrane back  at the end of November after 
his leave of absence . He will be rescheduling his parents  
evening appointments so Y3 parents look out for letters from him. 

HOME / SCHOOL AGREEMENTS 

& PARENT’S QUESTIONNAIRE 
 

As in previous years Parentsõ Evening provided 

a great opportunity to ask parents to complete 

this yearõs Parent Questionnaireñyour  

opportunity to provide your views on school. 

Many thanks to all parents who took the time to 

complete this. Outcomes and responses will be 

circulated in the New Year. 

We also took the opportunity of Parentsõ  

Evening to ask parents to sign this year's Home 

School Agreement - the schoolõs, parentõs and 

pupilõs contractual agreement relating to  

attitude, conduct and learning support. The  

Governing Body are requesting that 100% of par-

ents sign this agreement and Mrs. Hewitt has been 

working hard on contacting those of you who 

were not present on Parents Evening. We shall be 

contacting all outstanding parents in December to 

ensure we are all in agreement. 


